



Sent by UPS

August 4, 2017

RECEIVED

AUG 0 7 2017

Mr. Michael Constantino, Project Reviewer Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (the "State Board") 525 West Jefferson St. Springfield, IL 62761

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Re: State Board Request for Information Letter dated 7/24/17 concerning Permit #13-054 (the "Request Letter")

Dear Mr. Constantino,

In response to the Request Letter, please be advised that NxStage Oak Brook, LLC continues to operate, and has operated at all times since the clinic opened in April of 2014, in compliance with the permit conditions set forth in the State Board's December 19, 2013 permit approval letter, including that it "not perform traditional '3 a week' treatment modalities."

Please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 978-332-8312, or <u>jlawrence@nxstage.com</u>, if you have any further questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

John Lawtence

VP Business Development

Cc: Kathy J. Olson, Chairwoman Sean Flanagan, Corporate Counsel, NxStage Medical, Inc.